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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







November 4, 2020





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held via teleconference at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, November 4, 2020.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell



Iberville


Harry Marionneaux 

Iberville

Earl Matherne


Assumption

Jody Meche



St. Martin 

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee 
Absent: 

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

Mark Guillory


St. Landry

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin

Sean McGee



Iberia

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

Alex Romero


CPRA

William Tyson


Executive Director
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst
Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager

Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist A
                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the agenda.  

                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of October 7, 2020 as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.  
                                                                    * * * * 
 NOTICE
Sealed bids will be received by the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District up to 2:00 p.m., Wednesday, November 4, 2020 for the leasing for grazing purposes only of the following described property, to-wit, bid related materials may be obtained and electronic bids may be submitted online at www.centralbidding.com:

That certain parcel of land referred to as tracts 1, 2, 3, and 4 containing 13.40 acres, 
situated in Section 22, Township 13 South, Range 12 East, Southwestern Land District, 
St. Martin Parish, Louisiana.  Property being bounded on the North by Public Boat 
Landing, on the East by Public Road (LA Highway 977), on the South by continuation of 
levee and on the West by Intracoastal Canal.  Tracts 1, 2, 3, and 4 are shown separately as 
per plat for Atchafalaya Basin Levee District by C.H. Fenstamaker and Associates, Inc., 
dated October 22, 2008, last revised date November 25, 2008.

Said bids will be publicly opened at the office of said Board in Port Allen, Louisiana on Wednesday, November 4, 2020 at 4:00 p.m..

The said property will be leased as one tract for cash, to be paid in full, submitted with bid, for a period of three (3) years for grazing purposes only.

Prospective bidders are to satisfy themselves as to the validity of the land title prior to submitting their bids, inasmuch as the land will be leased without warranty of title except as against the Board's own acts.

Proof of liability insurance of not less than $100,000 with Atchafalaya Basin Levee District designated as additionally insured.  

The land will be leased subject to any oil, gas and mineral lease, that may exist now or be entered into in the future, the bonus, rentals and royalties from which shall be reserved to the Board.  All mineral rights shall be reserved to the Board in perpetuity in accordance with the Constitution.

The Board will not consider any bids submitted for less than $10.00 per acre, per year.

The Board reserves the right to reject any and all bids.


It is mandatory that all bids are submitted on forms provided by the Atchafalaya Basin 

Levee District otherwise bid will be considered null and void, bid forms are available at the 

Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, (525 Court Street) P.O. Box 170, Port Allen, Louisiana 70767, 

telephone number (225) 387-2249. All Bids should be marked in bold print “Grazing Lease Bid.” 

John Grezaffi






Janice G. Jarreau

President






Secretary

The following bid was duly opened and read:

G & C Ranch

$11.00 per acre for 13.4 acres
Total: $442.20

Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried to award the bid to G & C Ranch.  

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that he has a Right of Entry request from the Corps of Engineers for revetment maintenance in Ascension, Iberville, Pointe Coupee, St. Landry, and West Baton Rouge.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche, and unanimously carried to approve the request.
                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Alex Romero of CPRA was recognized but had no comments at this time.

                                                                    * * * * 
A meeting of the Insurance/Finance Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 4:00 p.m., Wednesday, October 28, 2020, via conference call.  Daniel Hebert called the meeting to order.  

The following members were present:

Daniel Hebert, Chairman 

Earl Matherne, 1st Vice Chairman

Karen Jewell, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman
John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

Absent: 

Moise LeBlanc, Member

Also Present:
Commissioner Harry Marionneaux

Commissioner Nickie Rockforte

Commissioner Kenneth Gordon

Don Savoie of Simmons & Savoie

John Caro of Brown & Brown

Elizabeth Minvielle of Brown & Brown

Nicholas Rockforte, Levee Board Attorney

William Tyson, Executive Director

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst

Tiffany Weber, Administrative Program Specialist

Crissi Canezaro, Administrative Program Specialist

1. Discuss renewal of the workers’ compensation policy:  Mr. Don Savoie of Simmons & Savoie advised the committee that the premium will be slightly increased to $79,835.00 in 2021 due to a recent payroll audit.  He said the rates have gone down, but payroll increased.  He pointed out the district received a dividend for 2019 of $87,881.43.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried to approve the renewal of the LWCC policy for 2021.

2. Discuss renewal of general liability insurance:  Mr. John Caro of Brown & Brown reported our general liability insurance will increase from $152,000 to $167,000 for 2021.  He said we are not changing carriers this year as the current carrier is the most competitive in the market.  $10,000 of the increase is the cost of adding five new trucks to the policy.  The policy also covers crime with a $1,000,000 employee theft policy and a $1,000,000 computer fraud policy.  Mr. Nicholas Rockforte, Levee Board Attorney, asked if the company writes for other levee districts and if so, have they seen any claims that would cause concerns of going over policy limits.  Mr. Caro said they do write for another levee district and several water districts.  He has not experienced anything not covered by the policy, but he has seen increases in auto coverage.  Our current plan would allow up to a $4,000,000 for a claim.  He said he feels this is sufficient if there is no fatality.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell, and unanimously carried to approve the renewal of the General Liability insurance policy for 2021.

3. Discuss renewal of employee health insurance:   Mr. Will Tyson advised the committee that the life insurance premium will stay the same.  There is a monthly increase of $3,000 in the overall health insurance plan through the state.  Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried to renew the employee health insurance policy for 2021.

4. Discuss renewal of employee supplemental insurance:  Ms. Elizabeth Minvielle of Brown & Brown addressed the committee.  She said the renewal for employee supplemental insurance is flat this year with no increase.  She said she has secured a two- year rate guarantee until 2023 for dental and vision.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux, and unanimously carried to approve renewal of the employee supplemental insurance for 2021.  

There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.  

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Daniel Hebert, Chairman


/s/Earl Matherne, 1st Vice Chairman

/s/Karen Jewell, Member


/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman







/s/John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

After review, Commissioner Daniel Hebert moved, seconded by Commissioner Bill Flynn, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the October 28, 2020 committee meeting of the Insurance/Finance Committee as presented.
                                                                    * * * * 
The board reviewed the schedule for 2021 Board Meetings as proposed.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried to approve the dates proposed.  

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board members that the Association of Levee Boards of Louisiana 80th Annual Meeting has been cancelled due to the pandemic.

                                                                    * * * * 
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Karen Jewell, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

